
 TOWN OF LOOMIS 
 3665 Taylor Road, Loomis CA 95650 • (916) 652-1840 
 
 

Prepared by:  Merrill Buck, Town Engineer 

ATTN: All Prospective Bidders  
PROJECT: Boyington Road Paving and Dig Out Repairs Project 
SUBJECT: ADDENDUM NO. 1 

Based upon comments received, this Addendum is being issued to make the following changes or 
clarifications to the Contract Documents.  In accordance with Public Contract Code § 4104.5 (b), the 
Town does not believe any of these changes to be a “material change” defined as having a substantial 
cost impact on the total bid.  As such, the bid opening date shall remain as August 4, 2021 at 10:00am. 

General Provisions:  

• Section 3.10, Paragraph (c) calls for a 2-year warranty bond.  This is inconsistent with other 
sections of the contract documents which call for a 1-year guarantee.  Only a 1-year 
guarantee is required.  

 
Special Provisions:  

• Bid Item Descriptions, Traffic Striping.  The description under Traffic Striping refers to 
payment by lump sum.  This is wrong.  Payment will be made based upon field measured 
quantities per the units stated on the Bid Schedule, for the various items of striping work.  

 
Technical Provisions:  

• Section 19- Hot Mix Asphalt (HMA), Paragraph 21-03C, Construction Sequencing, is clarified 
with no change to what is written.  The reference to pavement replacement being completed 
on the same day as removal is only for “Remove and Replace HMA” (Dig-Outs) work scope.  
With proper tapers and signage, the road may remain cold-planed to allow crack sealing and 
dig out work to occur over subsequent days.   

 
Plans:  

• Page 2 – Dig Outs.  The 6’ x 28’ dig out on Taylor Road at Walnut Street will go across a 
decorative thermoplastic stamped brick crosswalk.  The Town will complete the restoration of 
the decorative brick thermoplastic, by others.  Only the 12-inch white portion of the crosswalk 
at this location needs to be restored by the Contractor.  Note that at this location there are 
also in-pavement. LED crosswalk lights.  This system has been abandoned and does not 
need to be restored.  

 

• Page 3 – Grinding Disposal Location.  The work scope that consisted of transporting and 
disposing grindings along Rutherford Canyon has been withdrawn.  Instead, the Contractor 
shall make arrangements to dispose of the grinding at an appropriate recycling facility and 
include this cost in the bid unit prices for those items that generate grindings.  Contractor 
shall furnish tags to the Town, which the Town will use to document waste diversion.   

 
Miscellaneous:  

• Plan Holder’s List.  The Town is not maintaining a plan holders list for this project.  
 
Acknowledgement: 

Receipt of this Addendum must be acknowledged by bidders.  Acknowledgement may be made 
by placing the number “1” in the Signature Pages, Addenda Section of the Proposal Forms or by 
signing and submitting this page with the bid proposal.   

 
___________________________________    
Name of Firm   

 
___________________________________ ___________________________________ 
Printed Name of Person Signing   Signature    Date  


